WHEATLAND MUSIC ORGANIZATION

VIRTUAL BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

January 12, 2021
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

	__X___ Kent Blackmer

__X___ Scott Cavner
______ Kim Croy

__X___ Carrie Harris

__X___ Marilyn Hummel
__X___ Mary Ane Krum

__X___ Roger Little

__X___ Jo McLachlan


	__X__   Marco Menezes

__X___ Barb Oakley
__X___ Caroline Passierello
__X___ Maria Reiser
__X___ Don Short

Emeritus members:

_____ Tom Ball

_____ Greg Hoff




EMPLOYEES PRESENT:

	__X___Lola Tyler
	_X___Brooklyn Young
	


The meeting was called to order at 6:35 PM
Proposal Marco, second Don, to approve the Consent Agenda, Motion carried unanimously.
PUBLIC COMMENT - None
EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS REPORT

1. Six people have been signed up for the virtual Folk Alliance at $150@. There are slots where someone else could sign up, if interested, at little to no cost. You may go online and register at folk.org.

2. Please review the Dr. Fauci article re: the potential for concerts/festivals resuming by fall. Social distancing and masking still will be necessary.

3. Membership renewals went out yesterday. Most board members have already renewed.

4. December was a good month for donations; the majority are returning donors. No one has yet used the option for recurring donations.

5. Future projections are good, based on current donations and expenses. We will be able to survive through next spring (2022) if donations/grants continue at current levels.

6. Lola has filed for loan forgiveness for a 2020 loan. It will take 2 months to process.

7. Proposal Don, second Marco, that we apply for the Payroll Protection Program for 2021. Motion carried unanimously. We were also awarded this grant in 2020.
8. Proposal Marco, second Jo, that we give Lola the authority to apply for any monies that may become available through the Save Our Stages funding. Motion carried unanimously.
9. Our current camera equipment allows us to have up to 24 cameras operating, only limited by available routers. We may explore adding to our capability to monitor certain areas.
OLD BUSINESS

1. Board Governance Committee:

a. The Emeritus Policy was tabled at the 11/10/20 meeting. Proposal Marco, second Chili, to return the issue to the board for discussion and voting. Marco calls the question. This policy continues to be a “work in progress” and that consideration for a tiered benefit system still be available in the future. The motion to accept the Emeritus Policy, as presented, carries unanimously.

b. Proposal Jo, second Carrie, that the list of Emeritus Board members be accepted as presented. This includes Jeff Baker, Sara Tomasik, Paul Sachs, Tom Ball and Greg Hoff. Motion carried unanimously. From time to time, other individuals may be referred to the Governance Committee for review and presentation to the Board.
c. Proposal Jo, second Carrie, that Kent Blackmer be the designated chair of the blue box Artistic Programs committee. Tom Ball will mentor him in the position. Motion carried unanimously.

d. It was recommended that the Artistic Program Committee begin developing guidelines for hiring musicians. A broad definition can be found in the committee charter.

e. We can begin thinking about names for recommending potential 2022 board members. Those previously submitted are still under consideration.

2. Grounds Guidelines: We re-affirmed our previous decision that the grounds are closed to the public, secondary to several recent occasions of people using the facilities without permission, to the extent that fencing has been removed to allow snowmobiles to access the property. We will post the property as directed by trespass law. Marco will write a post to notify people of this position. If disregarded, people may receive a warning, police might be called to evict someone, with prosecution for trespassing a possible occurrence. If anyone can be identified, the police could make a visit to them, warning them of their infraction.
NEW BUSINESS

1. The Fund Development Committee has presented a draft building naming policy, in response to a potential donor. Proposal Chili, second Don, to adopt the naming policy as presented. Motion carries unanimously.

2. Zoom Guidelines. WMO was asked to use our Zoom capabilities for a non-WMO sponsored event – a song writing seminar. Concerns were expressed about setting precedents, even though this particular event would fall within our mission. Following discussion, proposal Carrie, second Don, that Zoom capabilities will only be used for WMO Board and Committee meetings, and/or WMO sanctioned events. Motion carried unanimously.

ADJOURN: Proposal Don, second, Roger, to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 PM. Motion carried unanimously
Respectfully Submitted,

Marilyn Hummel

Board Secretary

